BETLEY, BALTERLEY & WRINEHILL PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on 27th September 2007 

PRESENT


Cllr Robert Bettley-Smith, Steve Ball (from min. 225/07), Jonathan Bellamy, Mandy Berrisford, Sebastian Daly, David Hales (from min. 224/07), Richard Head and John Price.
IN ATTENDANCE


Four members of the public.


Gwyn Griffiths (Clerk).

221/07
Apologies for absence were received/accepted from Cllrs Cameron, Morris and Speed. An apology for absence had also been received from Borough Councillor Becket.

222/07
The following declarations of interest were made:



Cllr Bellamy declared a personal interest in Item 19, relating to Laudy Croft, as Chairman of Betley Football Club which had been party to earlier discussions in relation to possible future uses. He also indicated that he would declare a prejudicial interest if appropriate depending on the nature of the discussion.

223/07
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of 23rd August 2007 be approved as a true record of the meeting and be signed by the Chairman.

224/07
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of 6th September 2007 be approved as a true record of the meeting and be signed by the Chairman.
(Cllr Hales joined the meeting at this point)

225/07
The meeting was briefly adjourned to allow public participation.


A member of the public expressed his view that there were no grounds for excluding the press and public during consideration of Agenda Item 19 (Laudy Croft). He also complained that the most recent minutes were not on display at the Wrinehill notice board, and that shrubbery outside the Hand and Trumpet was obscuring visibility at the Cracow Moss road junction.


A second member of the public also expressed concern that discussions relating to Laudy Croft might be held with press and public excluded.


The Chairman assured residents that they would be kept informed of any substantive discussions regarding the future use of Laudy Croft.


A member of the public asked what powers the Council had to act against residents who failed to cut back hedges overhanging public rights of way.


The Chairman responded, indicating that this was a Staffordshire County Council responsibility.
(Cllr Ball joined the meeting at this point)

226/07
07/00842/FUL  Demolition of existing garage and erection of double garage, Land adjacent to 5 Fogg Cottages, Den Lane, Wrinehill


RESOLVED that the Parish Council has concerns about this application:



1. There are engineering issues which need to be examined by the Borough Council in relation to the slope of the land, ground conditions and the adjacent wall. The Parish Council asks the Borough Council to consider whether the proposed works could result in these issues becoming more acute;



2. The Parish Council is aware that a number of neighbours have expressed concerns regarding their rights of access on and around the site, and asks the Borough Council to consider these concerns.

227/07
The Council received Decision Notices in respect of the following planning applications:


07/00575/FUL
  Rebuilding of agricultural building, rear of 6 Brassington Terrace, Den Lane, Wrinehill – REFUSED

07/00595/FUL
 Detached garage, Lakeside, Betley Hall Gardens, Betley – PERMITTED


07/00648/FUL Replacement dwelling and garage block, Garfield, Main Road, Wrinehill – REFUSED

228/07
In presenting his report to the meeting the Chairman made particular reference to the inadequate notice of a meeting of the Borough Council’s Standards Committee, which had reached him by post the day after the meeting took place. He would be complaining to the Borough Council.
229/07
The Clerk outlined the current position regarding the updating of signatories to the bank account.


RESOLVED a) that the Clerk be authorised to obtain signatories to pay the accounts and invoices tabled at the meeting as soon as the bank mandate had been approved by the Council’s bankers.
230/07
The Chairman read to members a written report submitted by Borough Councillor Becket, making reference to recycling issues, Bowhill Lane and the Conservation Area Review process.

231/07
RESOLVED that the Financial Statement at 27th September 2007 be approved.

232/07
Members of the Working Group reported that no maintenance work was required at Laudy Croft at the present time.

233/07
The Council had been invited to cosider the County Council’s consultation on Zero Waste. Unfortunately no progress had been made on considering this matter; the Chairman apologised that he had overlooked reviewing the document.

234/07
Members considered the various initiatives that were being pursued in respect of Council communications.


RESOLVED 
a) that Cllrs Head would follow up the problems experienced with the distribution of the “Chairman’s Letter” to residents in the Balterley.
235/07
Members reported on their continued involvement in the training programme agreed previously, and supplied by the SPCA. There had been positive feedback concerning both the attendance and contribution of council members.
236/07
Members considered the suggestion of installing a flagpole at the Memorial Garden.


RESOLVED that no further action be taken.
237/07
Members considered a suggestion that the existing natural tree could be used for the Christmas lights at the Memorial Garden, rather than importing a conifer.


RESOLVED that the Parish Council continues with past arrangements.
238/07
Members considered various highways issues. Cllr Daly reported on the meeting held with officers from Aspire Housing, and members were supplied with copies of the minutes of the 13th April meeting with highways officers.

RESOLVED
a) that the Clerk would continue to press the County Council regarding the state of the road surfaces in the East Lawns area;




b) that progress on the items agreed at the 13th April meeting be reviewed at the October meeting;




c) that members would draw up a list of small-scale highway works needed (e.g. cleaning of signs, cutting back of vegetation obscuring signs) to allow a contractor to be engaged to do the work.
239/07
Members considered area issues raised by members. 


RESOLVED a) that the Clerk write to the County Council pressing for the replacement of the “Please Drive Carefully” notice at Balterley, and for an update on progress on proposals to improve visibility at the junction of Post Office Lane with the B5500 by moving the fence line;




b) that the Clerk seek clarification regarding the County Council’s intentions re Bowhill Lane;




c) that the overgrowing vegetation at The Butts be drawn to the attention of the County Council;




d) that Cllr Price would approach the manager of the Hand and Trumpet regarding the shrub tubs obscuring visibility. 

240/07
The Clerk tabled correspondence received since the last meeting of the Council.

RESOLVED a) that the Chairman would make the necessary arrangements for a Parish Council wreath to be laid on 11th November;




b) that the details of the 7.5tonne weight limit proposed by Cheshire County Council for Barthomley, and including parts of Balterley, be supplied to members for consideration at the next meeting;




c) that Cllr Head would endeavour to represent the Parish Council at the First Responders Presentation Event;




d) that the letter from the new Chief Constable be placed on parish noticeboards.

241/07
The Clerk advised members of the position regarding possible exclusion of the press and public during discussion of the next two agenda items.


RESOLVED that the press and public be excluded during consideration of the following items on the following grounds:


That, under the terms of the Public Bodies (Admission of Public) Act 1960, Section 1(2), members felt it would be in the wider public interest;


And that, pursuant to Section 100(A)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in Paragraph 12 of Part 1 of Schedule 12(A) (as amended) of the Act, and that it is in the public interest to exclude.

242/07
The Clerk reported on further information received in respect of the contents of Updates 4 and 5.


RESOLVED that the Clerk’s report on this matter be noted, and that the Council considered that no further action was now necessary.
243/07
Members considered the Clerk’s report relating to Laudy Croft.


RESOLVED that the Parish Council: 



a) notes the Clerk’s report and concludes that it would be appropriate that any discussion of the future use of the Laudy Croft site should take place in a meeting open to the public;



b) resolves to take no further legal action in terms of seeking redress;



c) will review the Action Plan in due course.

244/07
RESOLVED that the press and public be readmitted to the meeting.
245/07
RESOLVED that the date of the next  meeting be confirmed as Thursday 25th October.
